
Town of New Durham Board of Selectmen Meeting 
May 18, 2023   
 

Page 1 of 2 
 

TOWN OF NEW DURHAM 

May 18, 2023, 2:00P.M. 

New Durham Town Hall, New Durham, NH 03855 

 

Disclaimer: If technology fails, the meeting physically occurring will continue at the location above. 

Town of New Durham offers no security assurances to those connecting via PC to a third party 

software and hardware not configured or controlled by our IT Service provider. 

 

 

PRESENT 

David Swenson, Select Board Chair 

Dorothy Veisel, Select Board Member  

Marc DeCoff, Select Board Member  

 

ALSO PRESENT 

Nicole Zoltko, Town Administrator 

Kathleen Blaney, Finance Manager 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

Chair Swenson called the meeting to order at 2:00PM. 

 

Public Input 

None. 

Agenda Review  

No changes were made to the agenda.  

NEW BUSINESS 

None.  

OLD BUSINESS 

A. Tax Warrant – Review of Trial Tax Billing / Confirmation of Information  

Chair Swenson stated when the Board was asked to sign the Tax Warrant, it was agreed to go back and 

check the calculations for verification; it was found that the numbers did change and significantly 

reduced. The Tax Collector and contract assessor provided additional information for review by the 

Board. Chair Swenson noted the original figure was around $7,000,000; the current figure for the tax 

warrant after further review, is $5,469,016.25.  

MOTION: To rescind the prior approval of May 12, 2023 in light of the new information 

presented. Motion by Chair Swenson. Selectman Veisel seconded the motion. Motion passed, 3-0-

0. 
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MOTION: To approve the Tax Collector’s Property Tax Warrant presented on May 18, 2023 in 

the amount of $5,469,016.25. Motion by Chair Swenson. Selectman Veisel seconded the motion. 

Motion passed, 3-0-0. 

MOTION: To adjourn the meeting. Motion by Selectman DeCoff. Chair Swenson seconded the 

motion. Motion passed, 3-0-0.  

The meeting was adjourned at 2:17PM. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Jennifer Riel 
Jennifer Riel, Recording Secretary 
 

 
 


